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Resolution Approving Contract in the Amount of $299,500 with Arcadis G&M of North Carolina, Inc. to
Provide Construction Administration Services for the Groometown Road Water Booster Station Construction
Project

Council Priority: Maintain Infrastructure and Provide Sustainable Growth Opportunities

Department: Water Resources
Council District: 5

Public Hearing: N/A
Advertising Date/By: N/A

Contact 1 and Phone: Steven D. Drew, 373-7893
Contact 2 and Phone: Kristine Williams, 373- 2556

PURPOSE:
The City of Greensboro Water Resources Department is requesting to enter into a professional services contract
with Arcadis G&M of North Carolina, Inc to provide construction administration services for the Groometown
Road water booster station construction project.

BACKGROUND:
On November 28, 2018, the Water Resources Department issued a Request for Qualifications (RFQ) for
Groometown Road and Airpark Court Booster Station Design Projects. Seven firms submitted proposals by the
January 18, 2018 deadline. The proposal submitted by Arcadis G&M of North Carolina, Inc. received the top
score for the Design of the Groometown Road Water Booster Station Improvements Project. City council
authorized the design contract on June 19, 2018.

Groometown Road tank pump station will help address high water age issues in the vicinity of the tank by
allowing water to be drawn directly from the tank and discharged back into the distribution system. The
professional services of Arcadis G&M of North Carolina, Inc., a Water Resources on-call consultant, will be
utilized for the construction administration to support the construction of the Groometown Road booster pump
station due to their experience with the design of the project. Work under this contract consists of pre-
construction phase services, construction phase services, construction observation (resident project
representative services) and additional services related with the construction administration of the project.

The construction administration services team will include Arcadis G&M of North Carolina, Inc, and CriTek
Engineering Group. CriTek Engineering Group is a local MBE and the utilization is 18% of the contract
amount.

BUDGET IMPACT:
Funding in the amount of $299,500 is budgeted in the Water Resources Capital Improvement Project Fund
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Funding in the amount of $299,500 is budgeted in the Water Resources Capital Improvement Project Fund
account 503-7029-08.5410.  A budget adjustment is needed to use this account.

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:
The Water Resources Department recommends approval and award of the Construction Administration Services
contract to Arcadis G&M of North Carolina, Inc. for $299,500 for the Groometown Road Water Booster Station
Improvements project and the associated budget adjustment.
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